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Sport, Olympics and competition 

Weren’t the Olympics and Paralympics amazing?! I loved every minute of it. We certainly 

intend to build on the momentum created by the success of both games. At Lowther for 

some time now we have believed in the right balance of participation and competiveness in 

sport. We want all the children to have great involvement in sport but that must be coupled 

with some elements of competitiveness. To be really good at a sport you have to have that 

competitive drive. Our job is to nurture that and to ensure children know how to balance 

that with a sense of fun and enjoyment of being active. 

As well as Mr. Pritchard continuing to offer specialist PE teaching this year for Years 2 –5  

Tania is currently busy organising the clubs schedule for this year — we intend to have an 

even bigger and better selection than ever before — so watch this space. 

Some dates for your diary 

Important school dates will be 

available online in due course. 

For now here are the dates so 

far for the first half term. 

September 

17th – KS1 Curriculum forecast 

2.15pm 

5-6pm Tour of the new building 

18th – Year 6 Curriculum fore-

cast 2.45pm 

19th – Year 4 Curriculum fore-

cast 2.45pm 

20th – Year 5 Curriculum fore-

cast 2.45pm 

21st – Year 3 Curriculum fore-

cast 2.45pm 

22nd – Barnes Food Fair 

            Open House 

24th New building opens 

26th Reception/KS1 Rainforest 

workshops 

28th New building opening 

party 

 

October 

1st  - Year 6 Britain at War 

2nd —Year 1 Gunnersbury Park 

Museum 

5th – New building Grand Open-

ing 

15th and 16th— Parents Eve 

17th — Rec/KS1 Perform Drama 

Workshops 

19th — Year 2 – Tower of Lon-

don 

24th  - Harvest Assembly (whole 

school) 

29th  – Half term (we return on 

Monday 5th November) 

A special welcome to Nursery and Reception children and Families  

We are delighted to welcome our Nursery and Reception children into BIG school this 

week. It’s always a special time when children begin these landmark years. I’m sure I’ll be 

giving out a lot of gold stickers in the coming week. An extra special welcome to families 

that are new to Lowther—we hope you love being part of the Lowther School Family. 

The Grand opening 2012 

We are planning an opening party for the new building. It will be a mixture of performances 

from some of the children, a few thank yous, tours and a community tea party and games 

afternoon.  

It’s due to take place on Friday 28th September 2012 from 2-3pm with the tea party then 

from 3-5pm. It’d be lovely to get a really big turn out. If you have children or friends that 

used to come to Lowther please invite them along too. We’d love everyone to join in the 

celebration. Further details to follow but please pencil the date in for now. 

Year 6 like the rest of the school 

were ready to come back to 
school and get stuck into learning. 
I was really impressed with how 

quickly and well the children 
settled back into school life. Awe-

some work children! 

Let’s get Learning! 

Welcome to the first Newsletter of the Year  

Here we are! A new school year is upon us and I’m so 

excited at what lies ahead. Seeing the children come 

back to school on Thursday was marvellous. We’d had 

3 very good inset days having staff training, getting the 

school ready and so on. But a school with no children in 

isn’t quite right! The children’s smiles, enthusiasm for 

school and happiness to get cracking was fantastic. It is 

now our job to make sure we provide your children 

with the very best learning opportunities and experi-

ences. It is a challenge I am very much looking forward 

to. 
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Final Building Update 

I’m sure like me you’re itching to have a look around the new building. 

We have planned some special open days for parents and families to come and 

have a look around the new facilities in case you can’t make the sneak preview 

on the 17th. 

These will take place on  

Monday 24th September from 8-845am and from 2—3pm 

Tuesday 25th September from 8-845 and from 530—630 pm 

I look forward to showing you round our wonderful new facilities.  

Welcome back to former pupils 

I am delighted that this year we will be offering two clubs to former pupils. The chef’s will be running a cookery club for Years 7-9. This 

will be every Thursday in our amazing new teaching kitchen. I will be running a basketball club every Wednesday from 4.15 to 5.15pm to 

any children who are Lowther graduates. Further details to follow but for now spread the word. 

School priorities for 2012-2013 

Each year the senior leaders alongside governors review the school year and decide on the priorities for the coming year. We 
have now done this piece of work—it includes lots of different aspects of school life and really focuses on the key stepping 
stones to keep moving Lowther onwards and upwards. If you’d like to know about these plans you are very welcome to drop in 
and see Mrs Colenso or myself.  

Our number 1 priority this year is focused on classroom practice—the nuts and bolts of school life. We want all lessons to be 
good or better. This is always a focus, but this year we are really focused  on ways to make teaching truly superb. We have a 
wonderful team at Lowther who are all fully committed to the school but also to developing and improving their own practice. It 
should be a great year of wonderful teaching and exciting learning. 

Hot Healthy Lunches this year 

We have some exciting plans for launching a new and improved hot meal service this year upon completion of 

the new cooking facilities. Please read all the details on the attachment to this letter.  

We can’t wait for healthy hot meals at Lowther! 

Parentmail 

This is the easiest and quickest way for you to stay in touch 

with important events at school. Most families have signed up 

but if you haven’t please do so at the school office. 

PTA — join in! 

The PTA is a great way to get involved in school life. Do think 

about getting involved—they’re all a very friendly crowd and 

there is no commitment. Just do what you can. The PTA have 

done so many things that help make a difference for the chil-

dren.  

Open House 

We are delighted to again be 

part of Open House weekend. 

This is a London wide opportu-

nity for the public to see build-

ings they wouldn't normally be 

able to. Our wonderful Founda-

tion Stage will be on show from 

10 -1 on Saturday 22nd Septem-

ber, 

A quote from a pupil on day1 

at Lowther 2012. 

“ It was good to be back and 

see my friends. I’ve had a 

really fun day.“ 

 

 

Please tick Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Disagree Strongly 
Disagree 

My child feels safe as part of the Lowther School Family 
 77% 23%     

My child is making good progress at Lowther 

  
69% 29% 1% 1% 

Lowther meets my child’s particular needs. 

  
57% 42% 1%   

The school ensures my child is well looked after. 70% 

  
29% 1%   

My child is taught well at Lowther 

  
76% 24%     

The school helps my child to develop skills in communication, 

reading, writing and mathematics. 76% 23%   1% 

There is a good standard of behaviour at Lowther 
52% 47% 1%   

My child’s lessons are not disrupted by bad behaviour. 
 55% 41% 4%   

The school deals with any cases of bullying effectively. 
(Bullying includes persistent name-calling, cyber, racist and 
homophobic bullying) 

59% 38% 3%   

The school helps me to support my child’s learning. 

  
70% 28% 2%   

The school responds well to my concerns. 

  
74% 26%     

The school keeps me well informed. 

  
70% 29% 1%   

I would recommend Lowther Primary School to another par-
ent. 

Yes 100% No   

Parent Survey Results 2012 

Thank you for taking the time to 

fill out the surveys included with 

your child’s end of year report. 

We had responses from just 

under 100 families. The results 

of your views are included here 

for information. Rest assured 

this plays a vital part in helping 

the school to prioritise areas for 

improvement. Thanks again for 

helping us with this. 



Come and have a look on the 17/9/12 between 5pm and 6pm 

New School Building Tour 

Lowther School 
Family  
Building News 

If you’d like to visit on Monday then please let the office know so we know what numbers to expect. Thank you. 

We are all very excited about finally getting the children into the new building space. Lakehouse have been working 
tirelessly to keep to the programme and to ensure that the quality we expect at Lowther is met.. The complex nature 
of the design and the stringent demands governors and the school are putting on the construction team mean that to 
ensure the very highest quality finish for your wonderful children is taking a little more time than initially expected. 
Lakehouse have indicated that the construction will now be complete on the 17th September but there are a number 
of other things that we have insisted are fully finished before we accept handover. This does mean that the children 
will not be moving in now until Monday 24th September 2012. I hope you understand why we have delayed this for a 
week. Come and see for yourself on the 17th and you will see the quality, level of detail and inspiring work space 
that Lakehouse have created. It WILL be worth the extra little wait.  
We look forward to showing you round on Monday 17th and the children starting on the 24th. 

Important News regarding the new building 

In the new building there is 

 A brand new double height 

school hall 

 4 classrooms 

 A fully equipped ICT suite 

and library 

 A catering kitchen 

 A state of the art teaching 

kitchen for pupils 

 A new server for hot meals 

 A larger and improved staff 

room 

 A staff resource room 

 Small group break-out 

spaces 

 A group room  

 A bridge link to join the exist-

ing building 

 A multi-use-games area 

 New benching for parents 

and children 

 Boys and girls toilet facilities 

 Storage spaces 



Our new hot meal provision is dependant on our fantastic new kitchen being ready. As we will 
now have handover of the building on Monday 24th September these are the arrangements for 
our meal service. 
 
Tuesday 25th September — all of Key Stage 1 (including staff) to have school dinners (no 
packed lunches please) ISS our caterers are offering this for FREE. KS2 to bring packed 
lunches. 
 
Wednesday 26th September — all of Key Stage 2 (including staff) to have school dinners (no 
packed lunches please) ISS our caterers are offering this for FREE. KS1 to bring packed 
lunches.   
 
From Thursday 27th September there will be our new cooked from fresh menu available for 
all families that wish for their child to have a healthy hot lunch.  
 
Information for Reception Families 
Monday 1st October - Oak class to try school dinners for free. Willows to bring packed lunch 
Tuesday 2nd October—Willow class to try school dinners for free. Oak to bring packed lunch. 
From Thursday 4th October there will be our new cooked from fresh menu available for all 
families in reception that wish for their child to have a healthy hot lunch.  

ISS's delicious, nutritious and sustainably produced meals meet the 'Silver' Food for Life Catering Mark and will cost £2.10 per meal. 

All the meals that ISS provide will be cooked from fresh ingredients in our brand new state of the art kitchen. 
Meals will always be kept hot as our new server has purpose built hot storage. 
We hope you and your children like the new meal service. Please do give us feedback. Here’s to having hot and 
healthy meals at Lowther. 

Below are the menus which operate on a rolling 3 week rota 

http://www.foodforlife.org.uk/Whatyoucando/Caterers/CateringMark.aspx
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